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6th July 2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week has been a fantastic week with the focus being on the school from September onwards. It has been strange not having our wonderful Year 6 children in school for 3 days this week, but it has allowed us to focus on what the school will be like. 

I haven’t mentioned the mixing of the classes much in newsletters as wanted to keep the process a separate and discrete piece of work, but now we have reached the end of that journey I would like to make a brief comment. I would like to thank parents for their support, patience and understanding throughout this matter. We know just how emotive and worrying this kind of thing can be for parents. I would like to thank the teachers for working so hard, spending many hours and showing such care and commitment to the children of Littletown in making the class lists. This care and nurture for the children has also been evident through all the meetings and communications with individual parents about rationale and reasons for allocations. I have been so blown away by the attitude of the children throughout this process. I am again reminded that their ability to deal with situations and take things in their stride is often better than ours as adults! Their maturity and positivity which shone through on Wednesday was wonderful to witness. Finally, I would like to thank Mrs Hawkins. She has been the driving force behind managing this entire process and considering the best way to reassure children and parents alike. Her leadership in the matter has been really outstanding. The children’s news section this week will solely feature quotes from children from their class swap day on Wednesday. 
Those of you who were able to attend the information sessions on Littletown’s Big10 will have seen how the class swap fits in with staffing changes and new curriculum resources amongst other things. Thank you so much to all the parents who attended, we had over 100 in the end. For those who could not attend, I will be writing an overview document of the school development priorities to send out to everybody after you have had end of year reports. We will then have further information sessions for different areas in the new school year. 

Well done to Nursery for what I have heard was a really fantastic class assembly yesterday. Everyone was impressed with the confidence and energy the children showed in sharing their work on explorers.  

Today Mrs Hawkins and I attend the Summer conference from the Regional School’s Commissioner for Academies. This will update us on the political agenda for sustaining and expanding academies across the South West. Then I will return to school for the PTFA fete to have wet sponges thrown at me – all in a day’s work! My thanks to the PTFA for all their hard work in putting on an event of this magnitude, and to Red Homes for sponsoring the event.  I look forward to seeing you all there this afternoon. 

Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
Children’s News from Class Swap Day

Cassius and Elliot “We liked playing with the cars and being with our friends.”
Oscar “I like my new teacher”
Ruby and Esme “We liked getting to know our teacher, making passports and making new friends.”
Logan “I liked finding out what our new classroom looks like.”
Lewis “I liked having a new teacher.”
Rebecca “I liked finding out who my new teacher is and making a jigsaw.”
Zac “I liked having different classmates for a whole day.”
Harvey “I enjoyed being in the upper junior part of the school.”
Ahmad “I liked playing the name game with our fantastic new teacher Mr Priddle.”
Ella-mae “I had lots of fun with Mr Priddle.”
Kaleb “I liked our new teacher.”
Millie “I enjoyed being with my new friends.”
Luna “I liked meeting new friends.”

Sidney “I want to be in my new class because the teacher is lovely.”

Izzy “I liked that it was a chance to meet new people”

Rhys “Mr Driscol makes me laugh.”

Kwaku “I like the teachers”

Poppy “I enjoyed meeting people from the other class”

Nathanel “I enjoyed all of the harder challenges.”  

Reported by Samia, Benny, Morgan and Finley
Staff News 
Over the last few weeks and as shared in parent meetings yesterday we have created positions on the Senior Leadership Team of Key Stage Leaders. These leaders will monitor and evaluate the implementation of school development priorities and also be a point of contact for parents for sharing views, resolving issues and giving feedback. Congratulations to these staff: Early Years Leader Miss Croft,  Key Stage One leaders Mr Luxton and Mrs Newman and Key Stage Two Leader Mrs Fallon. Congratulations also to Mrs Childs who is going to take over from Mrs Legg in being our Pupil Premium Champion next year. I will be in touch in September to explain the structure of the Senior Leadership Team and how this will improve things for you as parents.

Messages 
Summer reading challenge

Today we were visited in assemblies by Honiton library who were launching their Summer reading challenge. Visit the library to check out more information. 
Honiton Sports

Honiton Sports will be offering a back to school discount weekend from 20th-23rd July, with 10% off everything in store when buying school uniform.
Meet new teachers

Please be reminded of the opportunity to meet your child’s new teacher and see their new classroom etc after school on Thursday 19th July. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 9th July :
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 6 Swimming
Nursery Outdoor Classroom
	Music concert
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